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B.A.S.I.C. Newsletter 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ at  

Zion Lutheran Church of Mondovi 

November 2024 
                        In Everything – Give Thanks!   

 
    The month of November includes our national “Thanksgiving” holiday 

set aside to give thanks to God for the many blessings He has given to us.  

Among those, as Luther says in his explanation of the Creed, God gives me 

“clothing and shoes, food and drink, house and home, wife and children, 

land, animals, and all I have.  He richly and daily provides me with all that 

I need to support this body and life.  He defends me against all danger and 

guards and protects me from all evil.”   

    God gives us all these things by means of other people.  He provides food 

by the hands of farmers, bakers, truck drivers, grocers, cooks, and others.  It 

is still God who is giving us in this way our “daily bread.”  Although He 

could give it to us directly and miraculously, as He provided ‘manna’ for 

the Israelites on their way to the Promised Land, God normally works 

through people who in their various vocations serve us.   

    God “guards and protects us” through the human institution of 

government so that we can enjoy peace, stability and security in our daily 

lives.  This includes political leaders from the President on down, judges, 

police officers and soldiers.  We participate in this process when we exercise 

our privilege and responsibility as American citizens by electing our public 

servants.  Please remember to vote! 

    November also includes the observance of ‘Veterans Day’ on the 11th, 

when we remember and give thanks for those who’ve served in the Armed 

Forces to preserve the peace and other freedoms we enjoy.  Many in our 

church have served in this way, and it is good to recognize this and express 

our gratitude.  We pray that God would protect those who currently serve in 

dangerous places. 

    If you have literally or mentally made a list of things for which to be 

thankful, here are a few more to add – trials, struggles, and adversities.  It 

may sound strange to be thankful for the things that cause us pain, but often 

those situations bring lasting strength and increased confidence in our 

Lord’s ability to bring good.  Adversity often helps us realize the magnitude 

of our blessings.   Pain can point us to our loving God.   
    Those who trust in the Lord Jesus Christ know that He understands our 

challenges and our heartaches.  We understand that unexpected blessings 
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can come as a result.  We know that the greatest of all blessings is yet to 

come – an eternity of things for which to be thankful in heaven.   

    “Rejoice always, pray constantly, give thanks in all circumstances, for 

this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you!”  (1st Thessalonians 5:16-18)   

     

     Yours in Christ, Pastor Mark Benning 

 

                                             Parish News 
What’s going on in the Call Process? 

There are several different steps that the congregation takes in the process 

of issue a Divine Call to a Pastor.  We are in the middle of our process.  

Please reach out to any of the Call Committee if you have any questions 

about next steps.   

✓ Pre-Call Meeting with President Lueck and Circuit Visitor Wessel 

✓ Call Committee meets to organize and decide timelines 

✓ Congregational Survey is sent to members (due 7/17) 

✓ Call Committee meets to evaluate/compile surveys (7/17)  

✓ Members can nominate possible candidates – Nominations due 7/31 

✓ Congregation meets to review documents and information 8/11 

✓ Information sent to the North Wisconsin District Office 

✓ North Wisconsin District President sends candidate list to congregation 

o Call Committee meets to review candidate information and make 

recommendations to Zion 

o Congregational Call Meeting - Congregation votes to extend a 

Divine Call to a candidate 

 

Call Committee Update 

Pastor Wessel, Circuit Pastor, presented the call list to the committee on 

Sunday, October 6th.  His instructions were: 

1. Publish the list of candidates within 14 days  

2. Assemble the Call Documents to include salary and benefits.   

3. Contact all pastors on the call list to find out if they are interested in 

being on the list.   

The call list was published in the October 9th and 13th bulletin. The 

congregation nominated eight of the fourteen candidates. 
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Pastor Wessel stressed that the benefits package will be an important factor 

in a Pastor’s decision to accept or turn down a call.  The Elders are putting 

the proper documents together.  

Dan Heike volunteered to contact the candidates; a task that was more 

difficult than expected.  It took several calls, texts, or emails before Dan 

received an answer from several candidates.  Over half declined to be on 

the list.     

The Call List was received sooner than anticipated and the Committee has 

taken advantage of that.  The goal is to move the process along quickly 

while making the best decisions for Zion. The Call Committee is meeting 

as often as possible based on the member’s schedules.  Advent and Lent are 

not appropriate times to make a Call.  Congregations expect to celebrate 

those seasons with their Pastor.  The Committee members are pushing 

themselves to gather all necessary data as fast as they can anticipating a 

Congregational Call Meeting before Christmas.  

Additional information on the candidates and the Congregational Call 

Meeting (when voting happens) will be published in the bulletin as soon as 

available.  Continue to ask the Committee members questions and keep the 

call process in your prayers.  The Call Committee 

 

Members of the Call Committee are Dan Heike, Jeremy Anderson, Jane 

Reineke, Laura Nowaskey, Joel Lewiston, Matt Mohn, and John Schultz. 

Fall Sunday Education Hour 

In November we will focus on Martin Luther and his emphasis on “Grace 

Alone, Faith Alone, Scripture Alone.”  We will learn about his life, his 

teachings, and the culture at the time of the Reformation. We will also see 

how God used this man to bring others to the truths found in the Gospel.  

Join us every Sunday morning in the fellowship hall from 10:30-11:30 as 

we grow in our faith.   

 

                                           Sunday School 

Sunday morning classes are offered for students 4k- high school. The 4k-

5th grade students begin their time together with an opening at 10:30. This 

is a time to sing and learn more about the truths in God’s Word. During 

November students will see how God loves His people even when they 

make choices that are pleasing to Him. We will also start looking at our 

Christmas service.  Students will be leading the church service on Sunday, 

Dec. 15. Thank you to all the teachers who have committed to helping our 

youth grow.   
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Confirmation  2024-25   

 During the month of November, our students will be focusing on the 

Apostles’ Creed.  They will see how the Creed helps us understand who 

God is and what He’s done for us.  Our goal is for them to grow in their 

understanding of how God has created, redeemed, and called them to be His 

own.  As they begin to grow in that understanding, they will also see how 

they can respond to these gifts in their daily lives.     

                      

Porch Pots and Wreaths Fundraiser - Something to keep in mind . . . This 

fall our youth are planning on doing a fundraiser to help defray the costs of 

attending the National Youth Gathering and other activities and events they 

participate in.  We are still in the planning stages, but we plan to offer both 

porch pots and wreaths for sale.  They will be available toward the end of 

November.  Watch for details and keep us in mind as you think into your 

future decorating!   

Senior High Dates to Save 

 Save Tuesday, November 26 at 4:00 on your calendars.  We will be getting 

together to make porch pots and wreaths.  This will be one of the fundraisers 

we do this year to help defray the costs for the National Youth Gathering.  

Watch for details as we get closer to the end of November!  In December, 

we have the opportunity to help decorate the church sanctuary for Advent 

and Christmas. Watch for further information on this in the bulletin and 

December newsletter.  Then, on December 8, there will be cookies and 

games at church!  Circle these dates on your calendar and watch for more 

information!   

 

Senior High Youth 

The National Youth Gathering will be held in New Orleans July 19-23, 

2025.  This year’s theme ENDURE, based on Hebrews 12:1-3, will help 

youth focus on our Savior and what He has done for us. Our youth will learn 

about the different ways to understand the word “ENDURE.” One way is to 

endure something difficult.  Oftentimes that type of endurance is something 

you just must get through.  Another way to understand “ENDURE” is to 

picture something good that doesn’t fade away.  When something endures 

in this way, it is long lasting.  It is something you can count on to be there, 

no matter what.  Chapter 11 of Hebrews lists the stories of people in the 

Bible who endured, who looked to Jesus who is “the founder and perfecter 

of our faith.”  Through the Gathering, our youth will have the privilege of 

growing in their knowledge of how to ENDURE and look to Jesus in their 

daily lives.  Please keep the Gathering planning in your prayers!  
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The 2025 LCMS National Youth Gathering 

will be held in New Orleans.  Zion is in the 

planning stages for this coming summer’s 

event.  Held every 3 years since 1980, the 

LCMS Youth Gathering provides thousands of 

youth and adults the opportunity to come 

together as a community of God’s people to be 

encouraged in their walk with Jesus Christ and learn about the Christian 

faith and their Lutheran identity.  

 

                                  Thursday Morning Bible Class 

Thursday Morning Bible Class is now being discontinued for a few months, 

due to our current pastoral vacancy and busy holiday season drawing near. 

On Thursday October 31, there will be a pot blessing brunch served for the 

final day before break. Please bring a dish to pass.  Other Bible studies  all 

are invited to attend  include our Sunday Morning Adult Bible Class at 

10:30 a.m., the Monday Evening Bible Class each  week at 7:00 p.m  and 

/or Rachel Circle Tuesday’s at 1:30  on the 4th Tuesday of the each month.   

     
Parking Lot  is paid in full!  The donations that were so generously given 

have provided us with a new look and will be much appreciated this 

winter.  Thank You! 

 

Zion Lutheran Ladies Society 

October 10, 2024 

The Thursday, October 10 meeting of the Zion Lutheran Ladies Society was 

held in the Bible study room.  Robin Taylor, Vice President called the 

meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. in the name of the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit. 

Amen.  There were nine members present.  Bev Brion gave the devotion 

with a verse from Psalm 103 and a poem titled “Soul Food.”  Pastor Mark 

Benning lead the Bible study from the Lutheran Women’s Quarterly 

Summer 2024 page 18 “Steadfast in Faith” First Article Blessings (steadfast 

definition-firmly established).  Martin Luther wrote about steadfast faith in 

the LSB hymn #655.  Verses 1-2 of Hymn #794 in the LSB “The Lord, My 

God, Be Praised” were sung.  The business meeting began with the reading 

of the August 8 and September 12 minutes.  Robin Taylor made a motion 

to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Brenda McKissick.  Motion 

carried.  Brenda McKissick presented the treasurer’s report and it will be 

submitted for review.  Thank you cards received were shared.   

 



6 

Old Business- The next serving group to serve for a funeral is group #5 or 

they will begin plans to serve the Sharing Table on November 13.  Ginny 

Gunderson lead the prayer for the prayers requested.  Prayer Shawl 

update.  The October 6 LWML Sunday went well, the Quilters quilts were 

blessed and offered for sale with the proceeds to go to Orphan Grain 

Train.  On that Sunday the Card Ministry gave cards to members for them 

to give to someone they would like to remember.  The German Dinner and 

bake sale plans were reviewed.  The proceeds from the dinner will go 1/3 to 

LCMS Disaster Relief, 1/3 to canine officer, 1/3 to the Ladies Society 

treasury.  Deb Hill made a motion to give Mondovi’s three police officers a 

ticket for the dinner in thanks for their service, seconded by Carol 

Nardi.  Motion carried.   

New Business- The Zone 15 Fall Rally will be held at St Paul’s Lutheran 

Church in Fall Creek Saturday, October 12.  Lion’s Club will be served on 

October 28.  Nominations for the positions of President and Vice President 

of Ladies Society are needed.  A motion to adjourn.  The meeting closed 

with the League Pledge and Lord’s Prayer prayed.  The next meeting will 

be November 14. 

Respectfully submitted by, Elizabeth Leasum, Recording Secretary  

 

Ladies Society Officers Needed 

The offices of President and Vice President will be elected at November’s 

meeting of the Zion Ladies Society. They are two-year terms. Please 

consider if the Lord is calling you to serve in this way. Many traditions of 

this group go back historically more than 80 years. The main service that is 

provided, if families desire, is to serve a meal following funerals. The many 

different talents of ladies are needed in the kitchen that is maintained by the 

group and utilized by different Zion groups, Evangelism, Sharing Table, 

Youth, etc. Information about how this Society functions to serve the 

congregation can be found in their handbook that is published each year. 

All the ladies of the congregations are assigned a serving group and are 

called on as they are able and willing.   
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The Quilters would like 

to thank the 

congregation for your 

generous support of the 

quilting mission here at 

Zion.  Sunday, October 

6th about 100 quilts were 

blessed and the 

congregation was given 

an opportunity to 

purchase quilts with the 

proceeds going to Orphan 

Grain Train Hurricane 

Disaster Relief.  We are 

pleased to announce that 

about 20 quilts were 

purchased and with other 

monetary donations 

received, we raised 

nearly $2600.  Thank 

you, thank you for your 

support.  In addition, the 

remaining 80 quilts were donated to Sleep in Heavenly Peace, Luke 3:11, 

and orphan Grain Train.   
The Quilters have been busy not only making mission quilts, but making 

table runners, table toppers and lap quilts. These were also  offered at the 

German Dinner.  The proceeds from this sale will be used for fabric so we 

can continue our mission of making quilts for missions.  The Quilters are 

very appreciative of your continued support.  We could not do it without 

you.  We gather every Wednesday and would love to have others join us.  If 

there are questions, please see any one of the Quilters.  Thank you. 

Our dedicated quilters:  Emily Benning, Mary Brion, Bev Brion, Donna 

Engen, Carol Nardi, Cheryl Anibas, Audrey Aase and Shirley Hayden.  Not 

pictured: Ginny Gunderson, Vicki Denk, Mary Standaert and Jeanne 

Anderson.  

 

The Mondovi Area Food Pantry is currently searching for a 

Director.  This is a volunteer position.  A great team of volunteers run the 

Pantry, yet a Director is needed to oversee operations.  The current Director 
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will work with and assist the new Director.  This position is available 

immediately.     

If interested in a very fulfilling opportunity to give back to the 

Mondovi/Eleva/Gilmanton communities, please call 715-926-3115 and 

leave your name and phone number.  Someone will call you back with more 

details and answer any questions you may have.   

 

Council Minutes 

October 10, 2024 

The Thursday, October 10, 2024 Zion Lutheran Church council meeting 

was called to order by Andy Heike, Vice President in the fellowship hall at 

7:00 p.m.  Pastor Mark Benning opened with Psalm 46 (which Martin 

Luther based his hymn “A Mighty Fortress is Our God”) and prayer.   

Recording Secretary’s Report- The minutes from the September 12 meeting 

were presented.  Galen Aase made a motion to approve the minutes with the 

following amendments- church signs for the entrances to Mondovi along 

the highways are being considered, nominations for officers need to be done 

for the October 23/27, Oct. 30/Nov. 3 bulletins and for the November 

newsletter, plans for the 75th Anniversary were tabled, seconded by 

Deborah Deutscher.  Motion carried.   

Financial Secretary’s/Treasurer’s Report- Deborah Deutscher reported on 

the church finances.  The TIM quarterly pledge was short.  Joe Osenga 

made a motion to accept that Deborah covered the quarterly payment from 

the general account, seconded by Oscar Howell.  Motion carried.   

Pastor’s Report- Vacancy Pastor Mark Benning reported that as the 

Thursday morning Bible study will soon be done with their present study 

they will next meet again in January 2025 and are invited to attend the 

Sunday morning Bible study.  There are 20 confirmation students (they are 

scheduled to acolyte) and the altar guild was informed of a need to be sure 

to have oil in the candle lighter/snuffers.  Joe Osenga made a motion to have 

Thanksgiving worship service on Wednesday, November 27 at 7:00 p.m., 

seconded by Gene Schultz.  Motion carried.   

Elder’s Report- Joe Osenga reported that the elders discussed the budget, 

the youth possibly helping with some work needed at the German Valley 

Cemetery, set the elder serving schedule, and discussed filling an elder 

position.  Joe Osenga made a motion to appoint David Reineke to the elder 

position, seconded by Galen Aase.  Motion carried.  The elders will at their 
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meeting discuss whether or not to continue the first Sunday of the month 

loose change offering. 

Board of Trustees Report- Oscar Howell reported on the carpeting of the 

steps at the front entrance to the church and that the fence along the creek 

is finished-  thank you trustees and volunteers. 

Youth Committee- Joe Osenga reported on the youths plans to have a 

pumpkin fest October 13 and the youth plan to help with serving the German 

dinner October 20. 

Evangelism Committee- The Evangelism Committee plans to meet a week 

later than planned.  They do plan to donate kits of toiletries to the Luke 

3:11.   

Old Business- Deborah Deutscher reported on a donation of $500.00 from 

Scheels that she put towards Youth Events Fund.  There will be five 

members attending the Adult Gathering in Wausau October 

15.  Nominations for officers were discussed.  The following will run again 

for their present office:  Andy Heike, Deborah Deutscher, Joe Osenga, Matt 

Mohn (will be asked at the elder’s meeting), Galen Aase, Oscar 

Howell.  Mike Ashwell will also run for a trustee position.  There is a need 

for a nominee for Recording Secretary.   

New Business- Deborah Deutscher made a motion to put the Orphan Grain 

Train information on Zion’s webpage, seconded by Joe Osenga.  Motion 

carried.  Pastor Mark Benning reported that the quilters donated $2,575 and 

32 quilts to the Orphan Grain Train disaster relief.  With the 2025 District 

Convention in June to be held at Rothschild there is a need for the 

information to be filled out for one Pastor and one lay delegate.  It was 

suggested with technology concerns that a committee be formed to handle 

any long range plans that need to be considered.  The elders will discuss this 

at their meeting.  The council then looked at the proposed budgets, made 

some changes and considered the Christian Service Committee be called 

Christian Care Committee (the committee will continue being called 

Christian Service Committee).  Galen Aase made a motion to approve the 

proposed budget for 2025 to be presented at the Voter’s Assembly for 

approval, seconded by Joe Osenga. Deborah Deutscher reported that the 

proposed budget for 2025 will need to include $3000.00 to $4000.oo for 

Zion’s 75th Anniversary.  Motion carried.  Galen Aase added that the Wall 

of Honor is again being planned.  The next Quarterly Voter’s meeting will 

be Sunday, November 3 at 10:30 a.m.  The next council meeting will be 

November 14.   

Motion to adjourn at 8:30 p.m..  The Lord’s Prayer prayed. 

Respectfully submitted by,  Elizabeth Leasum, Recording Secretary  
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News of Note:  David Reineke is now an Elder, stepping in for Ed 

Gunderson,  who is having health issues.  

 

This is a listing of current offices that need to be filled for 2025/2026-

Four 2 year terms may be held in an office.  Please make nominations 

known to/or if you want to volunteer yourself, talk to a current council 

member.  

Vice President:           Andy Heike has served 2 terms 

Recording Secretary: Elizabeth Leasum  Out of terms 

Treasurer:                  Deborah Deutscher  has served 1 term 

Board of Elders:        Joe Osenga  has served 2 terms 

                                  Matt Mohn  Has served 3 terms 

                                  Galen Aase   has served 3 terms 

Board of Trustees:    Oscar Howell has served 1 term 

We need to have the election in the month of November to give any new 

individuals the month of December to shadow their predecessor, so they  

know the duties they are taking over and have time to ask questions & get 

answers. 

 

Officer duties per Zion Bylaws. 

VICE PRESIDENT -  Perform President duties in his absence,.  Assist 

President in his duties as assigned. 

RECORDING SECRETARY -  Keep accurate minutes of Voter's Assembly 

and Council.  File, signed by President, copies in permanent 

records.  Maintain an accurate list of voting members and all officers, 

boards and committees. 

TREASURER - Promptly pay all bills and salaries authorized by 

Voter's Assembly, boards or the President.  Keep accurate records in 

books (computer programs) and submit for audit.  Submit a report at each 

Council, Voter's Assembly. 

BOARD OF ELDERS - Be an example of Christian living.  Assist the 

Pastor in all matters pertaining to spiritual welfare of the congregation, 

doctrinal matters and matters pertaining to the godly walk of life for 

Pastor, officers, and members of the congregation, observing the Lord's 
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instructions in Matthew 18: 15-18. Help the Pastor arrange pulpit supplies, 

special services, and guest speakers.  Ensure worship services are 

conducted orderly and decently.  Each Elder is assigned to serve on a 

committee and report to the Elders and Council of those committee’s 

activities.  

BOARD OF TRUSTEES -  Keep record of all meetings and decisions 

made by them at said meetings.  Be legal representatives of the 

congregation.  Be custodians of the congregational properties including all 

valuable papers such as deeds, documents, insurance policies, certificates 

of incorporation, etc.  In an emergency, perform all acts necessary for the 

protection of congregational property.  Have authority to propose projects 

and submit to voters.  Supervise hired and volunteer workers involved in 

maintenance and operations of the church property and submit reviews of 

performance and salaries recommendations for the budget. 

All officers are members of the Church Council.  It is the duty of the 

church council members to meet regularly, to consider and discuss all 

matters pertaining to the spiritual and material welfare of the 

congregation. 

1976 Fellowship Hall Addition  
We are in search of pictures of the 1976 Fellowship Hall addition to add to 

the Zion website. If you are able to share any, please email them to 

pfunddiane@gmail.com, or leave them in Diane Pfund’s mailbox here at 

church with your name on them so they can be scanned and to you. 

 

                         ZION CHOIR NOTES 

You are invited to join us every Thursday evening from 

6:30 -7:30.   During November we will be working on 

Advent and Christmas music.  If you would like to enhance 

your preparation for the Christmas season, choir is a great 

place to be.  If you have any questions, please feel free to 

reach out to any choir member, or to Jane Reineke.  We 

would love for you to join us!   

 

                                                 

mailto:pfunddiane@gmail.com
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    Men of Zion- Saturday Men’s Group 
Our Saturday morning monthly study with 

breakfast will meet on Saturday, November 9. 

We are continuing with the book we started in 

June - Practicing the Way. This is a very practical 

study on what it means to be an 'apprentice' of 

Jesus. We are providing this book for all who are 

interested and want to join us. Please let me 

know if you need a copy of this book. I will make 

sure to have one ordered and available for you. 

David Reineke 

                                                          

 

 

                            EVANGELISM MEETING 

OCTOBER 15, 2024 
• Garms Family Christmas Concert 

When: December 7, 2024, Saturday 6:00pm Door opens at 5:00pm 

Evangelism will serve snacks after the concert 

• Hot Chocolate, cookies, crackers, and bars. Check with Kwik Trip 

if they can donate – Mike. If not, we will use a Thrivent Card. 

• Check with Ellsworth Creamery and Eau Galle for some sliced 

cheese. – Ken will visit the Menomonie branch for inquiry. 

• Check with Gundersons for some Summer Sausages. – 

Mike.  They will donate half of whatever quantity we will buy. 

• Coffee and water will be served too. 

• Rice noodles dish - Reggie 

• Plates, forks, napkins 

 Other discussion:  The Luke 3:11 Project is inquiring if we can help 

them to raise donations for winter boots, coats and personal hygiene 

products.   Luke 3:11 Project is a nonprofit based out of Mondovi. Its 

namesake is a reference to a quote from Jesus in the New Testament of the 

Bible that says, “Whoever has two tunics is to share with him who has 

none, and whoever has food is to do likewise.” 

The project has been around for six years and has visited far and wide to 

bring items to those in need. 

• Will put this activity on hold till early next year. 

 Next meeting: November 19, 2024 6:00pm. 

                                    

                           



13 

 

                                            Project Luke 3:11 

Once again we have a donation box located in our lobby area under the 

office window for anyone that has gently used items that they would like to 

donate to help the less fortunate in our community.  This year they are once 

again asking for winter coats, boots, hats, scarves, mittens, gloves and 

blankets.  The Huberts take their trailer loaded with these items to different 

places like the food pantries and other places in our area that people frequent 

to be available for others to get items that will help them through tough 

times.  “He who has two tunics, let him give to him who has none; and he 

who has food, let him do likewise"  Luke 3:11 

                                                                 

 

Wall of Honor 

Veteran’s Day, a day to honor those who have 

served and are currently serving our country, is 

observed on November 11.  This year Zion would 

like to honor the veterans in our lives through a Wall 

of Honor.  We will be setting this display up in the 

fellowship hall entry way the week of November 4.  

We would like your help in honoring those who have 

served us.  Please take a “Wall of Honor” sheet 

(available in the narthex), fill it out and return it by 

Wednesday, October 30.  Pictures (not required) 

may be attached.  Please do not send your only copy 

of a picture.  If you would like the office to print a 

copy, please email a copy or bring the photo in and 

we would be happy to help you.  Please use a separate piece of paper for 

each veteran. If you filled out a sheet last year and left it at Zion, we will 

use them for our Wall and you don’t need to redo it.  We are looking forward 

to a display that honors how God has used His people in service to our 

country.   
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November Birthdays 
 1-Lisa Behl 

 1-Bradley Denk 

 1-Casey Endle 

 1-Sunny Lewiston 

 2-Kim Kummer 

 2-David Linse 

 2-Louis Moyer 

 2-Caden Weber 

 3-Bryn Filippetti 

 3-Kristen Loomis 

 4-Jim Dobson 

 8-Edmond Lueloff 

 9-Easton Ashwell 

10-Payton Loomis 

10-Tenly Ronnei 

12-Barb Wright(Crank) 

13-Thomas Leasum 

16-Kayden Buttke 

17-Mitchell Goss 

17-Sadie York 

18-Herman Grotzinger 

22-Tyler Heck   

23-Gabriel Corpuz 

23-Jean Fleming 

23-Jayce Moore 

24-Ava Buttke 

24-Sharon Bauer 

24-Debra Skoug 

26-Mattheew Gavin 

27-George Benning 

27-David Gruber 

27-Diane Pfund 

28-Mark Benning 

28-Morgan Kacures 

28-Jean Weiss 

29-Tom Casey 

30-Karn Mohn 

  November 

Anniversaries  
 9-Al & Donna Parker 

12-Dennis & Cindy Ring 

29-Dan & Laura Nowaskey 

  

 

Thank you to “Thrivent Choice 

Dollars” donators:   

Cheryl Anibas 

Mary Brion 

Ed Gunderson 

Ginny Gunderson 

Jane Reineke 

   

Official Acts 

 

 

Gifts and Memorials                          
❖ In memory of Dean McGee 

   Parking Lot Fund 

         Sue Birtzer 

 

Donation from Scheels-Zion 

Mondovi has received a donation 

of $500 from Scheels in Eau 

Claire.  Zion was nominated by 

Emil Heck’s wife Anne.  Emil had 

been on our prayer list a few 

months ago.  Anne works at 

Scheels and nominated Zion 

Mondovi to receive this donation 

for our prayers in helping her 

husband to feel/get better.  Thank 

you Anne and Scheels😊

30-Ken Blodgett                        
                                       

                        LOVE AS JESUS LOVES 
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                                         Together in Missions 
 Third quarter donations to “Together in Missions’(TIM) fell short of our 

pledge of $950.  Shara & Michael Osiro are pledged $750 each quarter 

and Rev Dr. Paul-Taiwan are pledged $300.  We were short $245; which 

was taken out of General Fund to make our pledge.                                                                            
                                                                                                            

 

Luther’s Rose-Symbol of                       

Reformation 
 

The Sunday school children in 1st 

to 5th grades colored a Martin Luther 

seal as part of learning about 

Reformation. 

These were displayed on the glass 

doors going into the lobby area. 

Thank you children for your 

beautiful work! 
 

                                               Movie Corner 
As I write this, AVERAGE JOE is playing at the Micon in Eau Claire. It is 

a true story about a football coach named Joe Kennedy that takes place in 

Bremerton, WA. It shares the spiritual battle attacking our freedoms in the 

constitution. The seven-year journey follows the court cases to the 

Supreme Court. It is a wonderful American story that would be a good one 

to share with your young adult. 

Another five star movie recommendation is REAGAN, a biographical 

story of our 40th president and his role with the fall of the Berlin Wall. 

SOUND OF FREEDOM tells another true story of the tragedy of child 

abduction. It is heavy but powerful. 

Please consider our newsletter as a place to recommend quality movies 

and books.  Submitted by Ginny Gunderson 
 

                                                        



16 

 
                                                                                   

                                            Growing in Faith 
 

Sunday Morning Adult Bible Study held at 10:30 in the Fellowship 

Hall. Our studies will be video based series on Martin Luther.  We will be 

exploring how God’s Word impacted Luther and those around him.. 

 

Our Monday Night Bible Study meets every Monday evening at 7:00 p.m.   

Please feel free to join us.   

 

Men’s Group will meet again on November 16th.  We enjoy breakfast, 

watch & discuss a video, and encourage one another as men of faith.   

 

Rachel Circle is a women’s Bible study that meets on the 4th Tuesday of 

each month at 1:30 pm. Feel free to join these ladies anytime. 

   

You are most welcome to Worship 
 

Sunday - 9:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays – 7:00 p.m. 
 

Zion Lutheran Church 

264 East Main St., Mondovi, WI 

54755 

(715) 926-3664,  

Website: zionmondovi.com, 

Email:  office@zionmondovi.com 
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